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IRS publication 526 clearly notes that donations to individuals are not 
tax deductible  – not even if they are directed through a 501(c). For a 
gift to be tax deductible through a nonprofit organization it has to 
“benefit the public interest.” Additionally, by definition, a nonprofit 
organization cannot have activities that have a 'private benefit' - that 
is, "[N]o part of the net earnings of [the exempt organization] inures 
to the benefit of any private shareholder or individual . . . ." 
 

http://www.irs.gov/pub/irs-pdf/p526.pdf

